
Adopted 8/3/2020 

Plymouth Public Library Face-covering 
Policy 
The Plymouth Public Library continues to prioritize the health and safety of our 

staff and community during this public health emergency. We continue to follow 

recommendations from the Sheboygan County Health Department, DHS, and the 

CDC. We recognize that wearing face coverings in public settings is one important 

way to slow the spread of COVID-19. Studies have shown people can spread the 

new coronavirus when they do not feel ill (pre-symptomatic or asymptomatic). 

Studies have also shown that widespread mask usage can exponentially slow the 

spread of the virus. 

Library visitors will be required to wear a face covering that covers the mouth and 

nose at all times while inside the library for the duration of the COVID-19 public 

health emergency. A face covering could be a cloth mask, scarf, or neck gaiter. 

If you are unable or uncomfortable wearing a mask in the building, the library will 

still offer curbside pickup of materials and encourage the use of online databases 

and resources. 

The face-covering requirement will remain in place until social distancing 

guidelines are lifted by public health officials. 


